
 
 

Dear Chair Sollman, Vice-Chair Brock Smith, and Members of the Committee, 
 
My name is David Cobar, I live in Portland, Oregon, and I am proud to express strong support 
for HB 3081 because Oregonians need more support navigating hundreds of available energy 
efficiency upgrades and rebates. 
 
I support HB 3081 because of the bill: 
 
 

1. Affordable Home Upgrades Should Be Easy to Access: As an Oregonian, I support HB 
3081 because it helps people like me afford energy-saving upgrades—like heat pumps 
and insulation—by providing clear guidance on available rebates and financial support. 

2. Live Support Will Make the Process Easier: Navigating energy efficiency programs is 
confusing, and HB 3081 will ensure Oregonians can get direct, personalized help to 
make home improvements without the hassle. 

3. A Stronger, More Resilient Oregon Benefits Everyone: By making it easier to invest in 
energy efficiency, HB 3081 not only lowers utility bills but also creates good-paying 
clean energy jobs and strengthens communities most impacted by climate change. 

 
 
I urge you to support HB 3081 because it will make energy-saving home upgrades more 
affordable and accessible, helping Oregonians lower utility bills, improve home resilience, and 
navigate rebate programs with live, personalized support. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
David Cobar 
Portland, Oregon 


